
Notice of Opportunity for a Public Hearing and Notice for Public Comment  
for Proposed Improvements at Farington Field; Auburn, Nebraska 

 
The Auburn Airport Authority intends to undertake the following proposed actions at Farington Field: 
 

• Construct a new 3-bay box hangar with ramps and taxilane.  
• Remove an existing hangar. 

 
We are providing an opportunity for a public hearing.  A public hearing will only be held if someone 
requests one.  In the event a request for a public hearing is made by the specified date, a Notice of 
Public Hearing will be published in this same newspaper.  If a hearing is held, we will address the 
proposed actions potential economic, social, and environmental impacts.  In addition, we will address 
the project’s consistency with the goals and objectives of the affected area’s land use or planning 
strategy. 
 
Those wishing to request a public hearing on the project must make their request in writing with the 
letter postmarked no later than September 22, 2023, to the address listed below. 
 
Auburn Airport Authority 
PO Box 483       
Auburn, NE 68305-0483  
 
Floodplains Information [From Airports Desk Reference – Floodplains Section] 

• The purpose of the proposed action is to “replace an existing hangar with a new 3-bay box 
hangar including ramps and taxilane.” 

• The Auburn Airport Authority is seeking FAA funding or approval of an action occurring in the 
base floodplain or an action that would affect that floodplain 

• The proposed action is located at Farington Field. The airport is located 2.75 east of the city 
center of Auburn on Highway 136. 

• The affected floodplain’s existing natural and beneficial values include providing flood storage 
and conveyance, reducing flood velocities, reducing flood peaks, and providing area for airport 
operations to benefit the traveling public.  

 
Those wishing to provide written comments must do so to the below address with the letter 
postmarked no later than October 9, 2023, to the address listed below. 
 
Steve Schulte, Chairperson  or     Scott Tener 
Auburn Airport Authority    Federal Aviation Administration  
PO Box 483      ACE-611F 
Auburn, ME 68305-0483    Kansas City, MO 64106-2325 
stevesadc@gmail.com     Scott.Tener@FAA.gov 
 
Before including your address, phone number, e-mail address, or other personal identifying information 
in your comment, be advised that your entire comment –including your personal identifying 
information–maybe made publicly available at any time. While you can ask us in your comment to 
withhold from public review your personal identifying information, we cannot guarantee that we will be 
able to do so. 


